

PARISH OF GROUVILLE



Minutes of the Roads Committee Meeting
Held at Grouville Parish Hall on
Tuesday, 11 February 2025 at 10:15
M

	Held at Grouville Parish Hall on
<u>_</u>	uesday, 11 February 2025 at 10:15
Present	Mark Labey – Connétable (ML) Eric Gavey (EG) David Cummins (DBC) Patricia da Silva – Parish Secretary and Minutes (PDS) Liz Sheehan – Assistant Parish Secretary (LS)
1. Apologies	Rev. Helen Gunton and Stanley Payn.
2. Approval of Minutes	The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, 08 January 2025 were proposed by EG and seconded by DBC and duly adopted.
3. Matters Arising	
3.1. Cycle Paths	ML advised that the Minister for Infrastructure has been made aware about the Roads Committee's (RC) concerns regarding the proposed cycle paths from Le Boulivot de Bas to Rue de la Retraite, however no response has been received.
	EG expressed that the cycle paths should be placed on wider roads which would allow sufficient space for vehicles to overtake.
3.2. Birds	ML said he has approached a local ecologist regarding no feeding bird signs for La Cache des Pres. DBC requested that the RC arrange a tour of the Parish to establish where certain signs need to be placed. The RC agreed.
4. Planning Applications	The RC inspected the following applications: P/2024/1459 RP/2024/1422 P/2024/1425 The RC expressed concerns regarding the lack of additional parking for application P/2024/1425. No further concerns were reported. ACTION POINT: LS to contact the Planning Department regarding application P/2024/1425.
5. La Rue du Val Poucin Drains	The RC discussed potential dates to arrange a site visit with the Parish of St Saviour regarding the drains at La Rue du Val Poucin.
	ACTION POINT: LS to contact the Parish of St Saviour.
6. AOB	

6.1. La Rue es Philippes	ML referred to a previous site visit in 2022 to La Rue es Philippes about concerns regarding a drain. ML and EG explained that following the recent heavy rain, another site visit was arranged to explain to the landowner that the drain does not belong to the Parish. ML also referred to the customary Voisinage Law, which stipulates that properties must have provision to accept water from properties that are located further up from them.
6.2. La Rue du Moulin de Bas	The RC approved to proceed with the draft written agreement to be signed by the landowners of the willows at La Rue du Moulin de Bas, along with the engineer drawings. DBC referred to item 6.4 of the previous RC meeting, held 11 February 2025 and advised the tree has been cleared and boulders have been placed to hold the bank up. The drains have also been extended to allow any water to hit the stone.
6.3. La Rue de La Marais a La Cocque	DBC requested that two more test holes are dug at the field on La Rue de La Marais a La Cocque to make sure that any planted trees do not impact the drainage pipes. The RC agreed.
7. Next Meeting	Wednesday, 12 March 2025 at 10:00.
8. Meeting Closed	The meeting closed at 11:14.